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Pupil Premium Spending 2018-2019
The Government believes that the Pupil Premium Grant (PPG), which is additional to main school funding, is the best way to address the current underlying inequalities between children eligible for free school meals (FSM) and their peers by ensuring that funding to tackle disadvantage reaches the pupils who need it most. Schools are free to spend the PPG as they see fit. However, they are accountable for how they have used the additional funding to support LAC. 

Objectives 

( To raise the attainment and improve the progress of those students entitled to the PPG. 

( To significantly close the attainment gap between Oscott Academies LAC entitled to the PPG and the attainment of students nationally. 

( To ensure that the proportions of students entitled to the PPG making expected progress in Mathematics and English is similar to their peers who are less disadvantaged. 

Allocation of Pupil Premium Funding 2016 / 2017 

Oscott Academy has been allocated £500 of pupil premium funding for the academic year 2018-2019. The pupil premium value is allocated based on the number of students who are entitled to free school meals (or have received free school meals in the last 6 years) and also the number of students in care. At the January Census there was 1 (6%) Pupil Premium students on roll in total. 

Overview of PPG Spending 2018/2019
	Action 
	Spending 

	Mentoring/ additional behaviour support 
	£100

	Transport Subsidies 
	£0

	Careers support 
	£0

	Revision support laptop 
	£400

	Revision support 
	£0

	Total spend 
	£500


( The attainment of disadvantaged pupils at Oscott Academy is now higher than the attainment of disadvantaged students nationally.
( Disadvantaged students in 2018 made less progress than all students nationally. 

( The achievement gap is closing although students who enter school with a low prior attainment make proportionally less progress than their peers.
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Oscott Academy is a registered independent school DfE 330/6018

Oscott Academy is a registered alternative provider with Birmingham City Council Pupil Placements Service. 
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